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48th Precinct Council Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, October 30 @ 7:00 PM 
Location: 450 Cross Bronx Expressway 

Claudette Coles, Law Enforcement Committee Chairperson 
 

The following information was presented at the meeting: 
 

● Rapes are up by three (3) 
● Robbery is up by 26 
● Felony assault is up by 24 
● Burglary is up by 20 
● Grand larceny is up by 41 
● G.L.A. is up by 10 

 
Captain Campbell advised the community to avoid leaving personal belongings in their cars. He 
also advised the community to avoid mailing checks as mail fishing is still a prevalent issue. 
 
Representatives from the offices of Mayor Bill de Blasio, Councilman Ritchie Torres, and 
Assemblyman Victor Pichardo were also present. 
 

● Famod Konneh, representing Mayor Bill de Blasio, encouraged community members to 
vote on election day. 

● Lynette, representing Councilman Ritchie Torres, spoke about about free lead screening 
and Immigration attorneys available Monday to Friday.  

● Destiny Cruz, representing Assemblyman Victor Pichardo, stated there will be a job fair 
at Bronx Community College. 

 
Emanuel, representing the restaurant BOCA located on 188 Webster Avenue, stated they will 
have a Halloween party for the community.  
 
The next meeting will be on Tuesday, November 20, 2018 at 7:00 PM at the 48th Precinct. For 
more information, call (718)299-3900. 
 
 

 
 

Honorable Ritchie Torres,                                                            Honorable Rafael Salamanca, 
City Council Member, 15​​th​​ Council District                                     City Council Member, 17​​th​​ Council District 


